Rathcoole Traffic Management Plan:

SDCC have carried out a number of visual traffic surveys at peak traffic times on the Stoney Hill Road, Rathcoole Hill Road Coolmine, Kilteel and Redcap roads.
Our observations have noted that the Stone Hill Road and the Stoney Lane Road from the roundabout northwards to the junction with main street is the most heavily congested location at peak traffic times.  The most traffic generated is from the housing estates of Peyton, Rathcoole Park and Greenogue Drive and Stoney Park.
The overwhelming number of vehicles counted were cars.  The occupancy of these vehicles predominately consisted of single occupancy vehicles and vehicles with one adult and 1 to 2 school children.
Currently, there are no major construction works being undertaken in the area.
There is a full footpath link along Stoney Hill Road and Stoney Lane to Rathcoole main street.  Further assessment is needed on the pedestrian crossing links at a couple of locations. 
SDCC traffic commit to improving pedestrian crossing points on Staney Hill Road and Stoney Lane in future funding years.
There are fully segregated cycle links along Stoney Hill Road.  There are no fully segregated cycle links along Stoney Lane.  However, a full engineering assessment will be needed to see if there is enough available width to provide further cycle infrastructure along Stoney Lane. 
I have liaised with Cycle South Dublin on the cycling link improvements item. 
I have contacted the NTA in relation to their plans for any Bus Service provision improvements for Rathcoole. 
There is strong evidence that some of the car journeys are short trips that could be served by active travel means. (School runs)
There is strong evidence that some of the single occupancy journeys could be facilitated by the existing Bus Services.
The vehicle counts demonstrated queues of up to 30 cars on Stoney Lane with average wait times of 4 minutes.
Better travel mode share choices by those that can avail of alternatives would significantly improve these queue times and lengths.
Currently the Department of Transport are paying for television advertisement encouraging more sustainable travel mode choice. A small change by everyone travel behaviour does add up to significant improvement in vehicle congestion on our road network. 
I relation to Kilteel Roads,  Coolmine area Rathcoole Hill Roads and Redgap roads: These roads were not overly busy at peak times with only the Kilteel road experiencing moderate traffic at peaks times as you travel further north east towards School road.
The main issue with these minor roads is that they are legacy narrow country roads.  These roads are capable of carrying moderate traffic volumes, but are not suitable for high numbers of HGV movements.  Speeding is also an issue on some of these roads as they are located in more remote areas.
Where speeding is reported, SDCC will inform the Gardai and where it is feasible put signage in place to manage this issue.
SDCC Traffic Section, Cycle South Dublin and our External Transportation Partners are working on several fronts to improve congestion in the Rathcoole area.

